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The Genealogical Forum of Oregon's Power Is Connection
Karen Hubbard

VOICES OF OUR PATRONS: 75 YEARS SHARING FAMILY HISTORY

Continued 
on page 4

ogy, energized our family 
hobby, and created many 
priceless memories as we 
traveled to find our roots. 

The GFO's power lies in 
connecting family historians 
and genealogists to the 
resources, skills, 
and strategies 

Karen Hubbard is 
the moderator of the 
Irish Special Inter-
est Group. Her goal: 
schedule more research 

and writing time! 

n the 1960s and 70s my family had 
so many unanswered questions about 
our ancestors. Almost every ancestral 

line was very short. My sister and I are 
intrigued by mysteries and stories, espe-
cially stories about family members we 
have never met. We asked our parents for 
more stories and discovered we all had 
more questions.  

Knocking on the GFO’s door opened 
our eyes to the adventures of geneal-

GFO Library Now Open by Appointment
After more than a year, the GFO opened its library 

doors on July 1, 2021, to patrons with appointments. It’s 
thrilling to see people conduct research in person.  We are 
smiling behind our masks and hope it shows in our eyes.

The Reopening Committee is keeping abreast of virus 
news and mandates in order to establish protocols that 
protect our community while providing access to the li-
brary. We have installed plastic barriers and created ad-
equate distance between our research stations. There is a 
cleaning protocol in place, and masks are required. 

The situation remains fluid, and the committee contin-
ues to make adjustments as needed. The most recent infor-
mation available can be found at gfo.org/visit.

At present, the library is open Monday through Friday 
(except when there are no volunteers to make that pos-
sible). Appointments can be made for one (or both) of the 
research periods: morning, 9 a.m. to noon, and afternoon, 
1 p.m. to 4 p.m. Space is available for five patrons per re-
search shift. Appointments must be made at least 24 hours 
in advance.

There are two research assistants available during each 
shift to assist you. Within the library, you can access News-

papers.com, FindMyPast, and restricted records on Fami-
lySearch from inside the library. These are not available via 
the MemberSpace on our website.

GFO President Vince Patton welcomes researchers to the library. 

Continued on page 2

https://gfo.org/visit
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And, don’t forget we have more 
than 52,000 holdings in the library. 
And 85% of our collections cover ar-
eas outside of the Pacific Northwest. 
(Our president was amazed to find a 
dozen of his Arkansas ancestors im-
mortalized in books inside the GFO 
in Portland.)

There are plenty of appointments 
available in August. To make one, ac-
cess the appointment calendar at gfo.
org/visit. Once you have chosen a pre-
ferred time (and perhaps a backup 
time or two), fill out the form avail-
able in the same location. A volunteer 
will contact you by email when your 
appointment has been confirmed. 
Again, please make your appointment 
by 10 a.m. the day before you wish 
to visit. When no appointments have 
been scheduled, volunteers will not 
come to the library.

Frequently Asked Questions

Q: Why are we still requiring masks 
if so many people have been vacci-
nated?

A: We have volunteers who have 
had transplants, have immune disease 
or cancer, or have high-risk family 
members. Without these volunteers 
we would not be able to reopen. We 
believe in being cautious, considerate, 
and protective of our most vulner-
able.

Q: Why did you reduce the number 
of research stations?

A: The tables aren’t long enough to 
permit six-foot distancing if some-
one sits at each table. So, we removed 
chairs and some computers to allow 

for better distancing. 

Q: What if I want to come in with 
my spouse or friend to research  to-
gether?

A:  We require visitors to agree 
to distancing; however, two people 
from the same household—or even 
two people who are in each other’s 
circle—are welcome to share one 
table. If you both want to come in 
at the same time, each should make 
an appointment. Then tell us on the 
appointment form that you plan to 
work together at one desk. 

Q: Can I stay over the lunch break?
A: No. Volunteers have duties that 

must be done while the library is 
closed.

Q: Why aren't drop-ins allowed?

A: It all boils down to scheduling. 
The GFO is run entirely by volun-
teers, and they do not keep regular 
hours. Therefore, in order for us to 
schedule our volunteers, we need at 
least 24-hour notice that a patron 
has requested an appointment. The 
appointment will be made and con-
firmed if we have enough volunteers.  

mailto:insider@gfo.org
mailto:info@gfo.org
https://www.gfo.org
https://gfo.org
https://gfo.org/visit
https://gfo.org/visit/appointment-calendar.html
https://gfo.org/visit/appointment-calendar.html
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This month’s column is written by Geri Auerbach. She is a professional genealogist, co-editor of The Forum Insider and a 
member of the GFO Board of Directors. 

wo books from my book-
shelf that I consult frequently 
when working on local fam-

ily research are Oregon Geographic 
Names, sixth edition by Lewis L. 
McArthur and Dictionary of Or-
egon History  by Howard McKinley 
Corning.

Oregon Geographic Names, sixth 
edition, published in 1992 by the 
Oregon Historical Society Press, 
is a wonderful resource with over 
900 pages of Oregon place names. 
The names are listed alphabetically, 
with their county, and often with 
the history of that location. More 
than half of these recorded names 
have a biographic history, which is 
why it can be such a rich resource 
for genealogists. This is also a good 
book to have in the car for road 
trips around the state. 

The GFO library has a copy of 
the seventh edition, which was re-
vised and expanded to over 1000 
pages and published in 2003. I still 
use the sixth edition, which I have 
had since its publication.  The sixth 
edition (especially a used copy) is 
more readily available for purchase 
than the newer edition. 

The second book I find useful, and 
interesting as a book to just browse, is 
the Dictionary of Oregon History. The 
original title of this book was Diction-
ary of Oregon History; Compiled from 
the Research Files of the Former Oregon 
Writer’s Project. The Oregon Writers 
Project was a Works Progress Admin-
istration agency that offered employ-
ment to young writers during the de-
pression. The Writers Project ended 
with the start of the second World 
War. After the war, the author of this 
book, Howard McKinley Corning, 
returned to the files and published 
Dictionary of Oregon History in 
1956. The book contains histories of 

persons, counties, groups, compa-
nies, and institutions. Although it 
is not an all-encompassing history 
of Oregon, it is a unique publica-
tion that preserves work that might 
otherwise have been lost. The GFO 
has a copy of this book. It is harder 
to find for purchase than Oregon 
Geographic Names, but used copies 
can be located.

We’d love to feature the genealogy 
book(s) that you can’t live without. 
Please send a description of the 
book(s) and how they have helped 
your research to insider@gfo.org.

From left to right: Sixth edition of Oregon Geographic Names, seventh edition of the 
same title, and the Dictionary of Oregon History.
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needed to fully document their own 
family histories. We share our joys, 
frustrations, and delight when we dis-
cover another generation. I am awed 
by the breadth of knowledge and ex-
perience that is so graciously offered. 
I have had the pleasure of asking ques-
tions and finding new friendships as 
we each work on our genealogy proj-
ects. We are very grateful and humbled 
by the 400 years of documents gener-
ated by so many family historians and 
genealogists, especially in the days 
before computers! Their recording of 
history makes possible our discoveries 
today.  

The 80s were a busy time for my 
family, but as we learned more skills 
and strategies, we managed to locate 
my mom’s only living aunt in Wiscon-
sin. Katherine (Frenette) Larson gra-
ciously agreed to meet with us, and we 
shared a delightful afternoon learning 
more of her story. On Dad’s side we 
followed his line back to North Caro-
lina in the 1700s where the paper trail 
went cold. At the time, research was 
still conducted by mail or included li-
brary visits in the locale of the ancestor. 

As the 90s advanced, we learned 
how to use computer programs and 
databases to cover more research areas 
and post queries. GFO offered classes 
and presentations in emerging tech-
nologies. We enjoyed meeting geneal-
ogists from around the world as GFO 
hosted the National Genealogical So-
ciety 1991 conference in Portland. 

My parents were especially intrigued 
by work being done on the human 
genome and how it could be used to 
extend genealogy research. Emily Auli-
cino’s early DNA classes sparked Mom 
and Dad to take DNA tests; however, 
it was so new in 2005 that there was a 
long wait for a match. 

In mom’s case it was about a year 

and a half when she received a note 
from Lucie LaBlanc Consentino ask-
ing if mom was related to Antoinette 
Landry. We were not familiar with 
that person so all I could share were 
the most recent five generations that 
we had painstakingly pieced together. 
The next morning in my inbox was 
Lucie’s note saying that mom is a di-
rect descendant of Antoinette Landry. 
She gave us the 12 generations of an-
cestral couples connecting mom to 
Antoinette Landry, a founding moth-
er of Acadia in Nova Scotia in 1640! 

That discovery led to our attending 
the Landry family reunion in New 
Brunswick at the Acadian World 
Congress. Antoinette sailed from 
France and arrived in Port Royal, 
Nova Scotia, before 1642 when she 
married Antoine Bourg and lived at 
the Habitat, a small stockaded fort.   
Visiting the replica Habitat gave a 
breathtaking immersion into what it 
meant to carve out a place in the wil-
derness, and survive. 

DNA evidence was key for ex-
tending my father's line also. His 
YDNA became an essential clue for 
a case tracked by forensic genealo-
gist Heather Dau. My father’s YDNA 
test was extended to prove a DNA 
connection between two Canadian 
brothers' families. The evidence 
helped settle a contentious probate 
and, more importantly for our fam-
ily, established our patriarch's Irish 
homeland. Heather continues to help 
us connect my paternal line relatives 
from Oregon, Missouri, Tennessee, 
North Carolina, Canada, Australia, 
and Ireland. The paper trail is still a 
work in progress, but given enough 
research time it will happen! Note to 
self: schedule more time to research! 

The discoveries of our ancestral 
homelands have fueled trips to Can-
ada, France, England, Scotland, and 
Ireland to learn more ancestors' sto-

ries. As Bishop Michael Curry, the 
27th Presiding Bishop and Primate of 
the Episcopal Church, has said, “Our 
stories are the song of the soul in the 
language of life.” Life has been rich 
indeed. 

As my journey along the paper trail 
becomes harder, it reminds me to 
share and give back to GFO for the 
next group starting their own journeys 
down the paper and DNA trails. I en-
joy sharing what I’ve learned. 

What remains for me is to start 
gathering all the stories and putting 
them together in the book of our fam-
ily! Note to self: schedule more time to 
write up stories!

GFO has been a genealogical 
touchstone across the decades, and 
we have been delighted to introduce 
my daughters and grandchildren to 
genealogy’s joys and discoveries. It 
seems they too have questions about 
their ancestors. Now even the grand-
children are getting into the habit of 
asking great questions. Hopefully they 
will continue adding and sharing new 
family stories. 

We enjoy helping the GFO as a 
family, whether packing up a mem-
ber’s donated French Canadian pri-
vate library, helping at the NGS con-
ference, facilitating a Special Interest 
Group, presenting at Open House, or 
rearranging chairs in the small class-
room. Our small efforts have added 
to the contributions GFO volunteers 
have made and continue to make. We 
will keep expanding the smorgasbord 
of delectable intellectual treats as we 
steer toward GFO's new home.

Connection, continued  
from page 1

Throughout 75th anniversary 
year of the GFO, The Forum 
Insider would like your reflections 
on what our organization has 
meant to you. Please send your 
stories to insider@gfo.org.
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Thank you to all who submitted entries to our Escape 
Room challenge. Our randomly chosen winner, Pam Hus-
band, will receive entry to our two-day virtual Fall Semi-
nar: Out of the House and On the Road: In-Person Research 
with Cari Taplin, C.G., and Melissa Barker, the "Archive 
Lady." 

We hope you had fun navigating through the many digi-
tized GFO records that are available through our Member-
Space portal. Remember, our volunteers are busy with on-
going digitization. A weekly update of new MemberSpace 
resources appears on Thursdays in the GFO E-News. 

We would like to thank Laurel Smith, GFO Library 
Chair, who had the idea for the Escape Room and whose 
diligent work heading the Library Committee is instru-
mental in this project. Thank you also to the volunteers 
who work hard digitizing our collection.

Pam Husband Wins MemberSpace Escape Room Challenge
Prize is Free Admission to our Fall Seminar with Cari Taplin and Melissa Barker

1.

The clue given in the Escape Room article, “The scav-
enger hunt questions may be in the same order as the cat-
egories,” meant that the questions could be answered using 
the digital collections in the order they display onscreen. 
There were two questions in each section of the digital col-
lections, and they were asked in the order of listed collec-
tions: Digital Journals, eBooks, Indexed Images, Indexes, 
and Manuscripts.

Note: all pathways to finding answers assume you have 
logged in to the MemberSpace and chosen “Digital Col-
lections.”

In the Volume 35, No. 1 issue of the Columbia 
Gorge Genealogical Society newsletter, Tales and 
Trails, who is profiled in the “Timeless Tomb-
stones” article?

ANSWER: Edward Crate 
Choose “Digital Journals,” and then click the link for 
most recent issues GFO receives digitally. Choose 
"Columbia Gorge Genealogical Society. Vol. 35, No. 1" 
issue. On the first page of the journal, the Table of Con-
tents indicates that the “Timeless Tombstones-Edward 
Crate-Hudson Bay Company” article is on page 3.

In the Volume 1, No. 2 issue of the journal Loui-
siana African-Americans, what was the name of the 
178th listed enslaved person in the Succession of 

Escape Room Answers

Dr. Samuel Gustine, Concordia Parish, 1845?

ANSWER: Henry Douglas. 
Choose “Digital Journals.” From the journal list, choose 
the title Louisiana African-Americans, 1996–1999. Next 
choose “Vol 1–4, 1996–1999.” Scroll down to Vol. 
1, No. 2, and note that the article “Succession of Dr. 
Samuel Gustine, Concordia 1845" is on page 31. Listed 
on page 34 is "178. Henry Douglas, aged 33, appraised 
at $550.00."

In Washington County, Oregon Marriage Records, 
what was the first name of the bride married on 28 
Nov 1851? 

ANSWER: Vashti
Choose ”eBooks.” From the alphabetical list, choose 
Washington County, Oregon Marriage Records, and 
from there “Books 1, B, 2, and 3: 1841–1896.” Search 
the PDF. To search, hold down your Ctrl or Command 
key and touch the letter F. A text search box will open. 
In the search box, enter “28 Nov 1851.”  The marriage 
of William CARPENTER and Miss Vashti PARSONS will 
come up. (The marriage was actually on 26 Nov and 
recorded on 28 Nov 1851.) This is the only record on 
28 Nov 1851.

In River View Cemetery Interments: Portland, 
Multnomah County, Oregon, Part 1, in what sec-
tion, lot and space is Virgil Earp interred? Answer 
with numbers only with commas in between, i.e., 
Section 12, Lot 38, Space #2 would be answered as 
12,38,2.

ANSWER: 15,18,1
Choose “eBooks,” and then choose River View Cem-
etery Interments: Portland, Multnomah County, Oregon. 
Next choose “Part 1: Introduction and Listings.” Search 
the PDF for "Earp Virgil." The listing for "Earp Virgil W." 
will be highlighted. The page shows that he is in Sec-
tion 15, Lot 18, #1. If you searched for just "Earp," you 
would have brought up two results. The first is Isabel, 
his wife, and the second is Virgil. 

Hattie Eldora Farley died 17 Oct 1903 in Oregon. 
What was her cause of death?

ANSWER: Intestinal obstruction  
Choose “Indexed Images,”  and then choose “Oregon 
Death Certificates, 1903-1905." Choose surnames in 
"F."  Using the search command (Ctrl or Command and 
F), type “Farley” in the search box. Her death certificate 

2.

3.

4.

5.

Continued on page 6
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indicates the cause of death.

Charles Bailey was born on Sept 15th, 1905, in 
Portland, Oregon. What was his father’s occupa-
tion?

ANSWER: Printer
Choose “Indexed Images,” and then “Portland [Oregon] 
Birth Certificates 1903–1905.” Choose letter “B” in sur-
name table. Search for “Bailey.” Charles Bailey's birth 
certificate notes his father’s occupation is “printer.” 

Ben Welch died 21 Apr 1912 and is buried in Lone 
Fir Cemetery. What is written in the “Notes” or 
“Internal Notes” column?

ANSWER:  Stillborn
Choose “Indexes." Next choose “Oregon Metro Ceme-
teries Indexes.” Any of the four indexes will provide the 
answer. Search the index “Welch Ben,” and a listing for 
Ben Welch with the notation “Stillborn” is highlighted. 
(With a large index, it can take several seconds for the 
search results to appear.)

John R. Ambelle married Marie Ruth Bowen on 
28 Aug 1930. In what county did this marriage 
take place?

ANSWER: Tillamook

Choose “Indexes.” Find “State of Oregon Marriage Li-
cense Index, 1925–1945.” Choose “Vol 2, 1930–1934,” 
and search for either “Ambelle John,”  “Bowen Marie,” 
or “28 Aug 1930.” All will bring up the listing.

In what File # of the Balicki Collection would 
you find the pedigree charts, family group sheets, 
biographical sketches, and research notes of the 
Kingsley, Mowry, and Sabin families? (answer with 
the numeral only)

ANSWER: 5 
Choose “Manuscripts," and then “Balicki Collection.” 
Choose “Balicki Finding Aid.” The finding aid shows 
that the pedigree charts, family group sheets, bio-
graphical sketches and research notes of the Kingsley, 
Mowry and Sabin families are in File 5.

According to the Family Group Sheet of George 
Floch and Catherine Huber in the Gehrke Collec-
tion, to whom was Roy E Floch married on 21 Apr 
1915? 

ANSWER: Clara Gotts
Choose “Manuscripts,” and find “Gehrke Collection.” 
Open the “Gerhke Finding Aid.” The contents show that 
the Floch family group sheets are in File 3. Go back 
to “Gehrke Collection” page, click the collection link to 
reach the collectons files. Choose Gehrke File (3) to 
examine the third family group sheet. 

7.

6.

8.

Escape Rooms Answer, from page 5

10.

9.

https://gfo.org/learn/fall-seminar-2021.html
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Treasurer’s Report
TREASURER@GFO.ORG   

JUNE 2021

INCOME
Donations $ 403.76
Memberships $ 2,883.00
Seminars & Other Programs $ 665.00
Library & Research $ 139.50
Book Sales & Misc. Income $ 502.43
Interest & Dividends $ 1,457.03
Total $ 6,050.72

EXPENSES
Administration $ 3,234.20
Education Programs $ 500.00
Facilities & Equipment $ 4,996.01
Library & Research $ 412.91
Total $ 9,143.12
Net Income for the Month $ –3,092.40
Year-to-Date Net Income $ 49,754.58

GetHelp at PMUGClinic
Every Tuesday Evening
6:00pm – 7:30 pm via Zoom

• Answers + Free Help for Your Macintosh,
iPhone, iPad, iPod or apple Watch

• For info on how to attend, contact us at:

info@pmug.org
AWEEKLY EVENT BY THE PORTLAND MACINTOSH USER GROUP

Susie Chodorow was elected to the role of Vice President for 
the term beginning July 2021 and ending June 2023. As a 
relatively new member of the GFO, the Insider asked her to 
introduce herself to our community. To contact Susie, email 
vicepresident@gfo.org.

Susie Chodorow
I was trained as an art historian, and later in life, as a 

musicologist and ethnologist. I’ve worn many hats in the 
arts, from developing and running ArtWorks, a city-wide 
job training program for underserved youth, to working 
as a long-term consultant to New York State Council on 
the Arts, providing technical assistance services to small 
and mid-sized cultural organizations in nine counties in 
upstate New York.  

A highlight of my career was collaborating with the 
Haudenosaunee (Iroquois) people of upstate New York. 
I designed a multi-year project to deliver marketing 
workshops and materials to their traditional artists. This 
led to an exhibit in Rochester, N. Y., of Haudenosaunee 

traditional arts that I 
curated and for which 
I wrote the catalog. The 
Smithsonian’s National 
Museum of the Ameri-
can Indian (NMAI) 
purchased several art-
works from the exhibit. 
The catalog is in the col-
lection of the NMAI as 
well. 

As Vice President of 
the GFO, I’ll continue 
to identify funding op-

portunities based on defined GFO projects. I have a deep 
interest in board development and strengthening the 
GFO through strategic planning. I’ll support my fellow 
board members in their roles as stewards of the organiza-
tion and make myself available to our members for their 
insights and feedback. 

We Welcome Our New Vice President, Susie Chodorow

mailto:info%40pmug.org?subject=
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AFRICAN AMERICAN GROUP
Third Saturdays
12–2 p.m.
Led by Janice Sellers
African_American@gfo.org

BRITISH GROUP
Fourth Saturdays in Jan, Mar, 
May, and Sep
1–3 p.m.
Led by Duane Funk 
UK@gfo.org

DNA – Beginners
Fourth Saturdays in Feb, May, 
Aug, and Nov
10 a.m.–12 p.m.
Led by Emily Aulicino
DNA@gfo.org

DNA – Advanced
Fourth Saturdays in Jan,  
Apr, July, and Oct 
9 a.m.–12 p.m.
Led by Tim Janzen
DNA@gfo.org

DNA Q & A – The Basics
First Wednesdays
1–3 p.m.
Led by Lisa McCullough
DNA_QA@gfo.org

FAMILY TREE MAKER
Monthly, usually third Sundays
1–3 p.m. 
Led by Laurel Smith
FTM@gfo.org

FRENCH CANADA GROUP
Third Sundays
3:30–5 p.m.
Led by Carol LaBrie  
and Laura Mitchell
FrCan@gfo.org
GENEALOGY PROBLEM  
SOLVERS
Third Saturdays, most months
9:30–11:30 a.m.
Led by Katie Daly
GPS@gfo.org

GERMAN GROUP
First Saturdays
1–3 p.m.
Led by Mike Fernandez  
and Tia Cobb
German@gfo.org
GREAT LAKES REGION
Second Saturdays  
(except Aug & Dec) 
9:30–11:30 a.m.
Led by Fran Hart
GreatLakes@gfo.org

IRISH GROUP
Third Wednesdays in Feb, Apr,  
June, Aug, and Oct
6–8 p.m.
Led by Karen Hubbard
Irish@gfo.org

ITALIAN GROUP
Fourth Sundays in Feb, May, Aug, 
and Nov
1 p.m.–3 p.m.
Led by Stephanie Silenti
Italian@gfo.org

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS
gfo.org/learn/special-interest-groups

LEARN & CHAT
First and third Wednesdays
10 a.m.–12 p.m. 
Led by Sandy Alto  
and Jeanne Quan
LearnandChat@gfo.org

MEXICAN ANCESTRY
SEEKING LEADER
President@gfo.org

THE Q REVIEW
Second Thursdays
6 p.m.–7 p.m.
Led by Alexa Waddle
qreview@gfo.org

VIRGINIA GROUP
First Saturdays, Sept–June
10 a.m.–12 p.m.
Led by Judi Scott  
and Carol Surrency
Virginia@gfo.org

WRITERS’ FORUM
Second Saturdays, Sept–May
1–3 p.m.
Led by Peggy Baldwin
Writers@gfo.org

At this time, all meetings occur virtually. Always check the calendar 
(gfo.org/calendar) as meetings are occasionally moved or cancelled.

German ancestry Group
Saturday, August 7, 2021
1–3 p.m.

August's guest speaker Claire Gebben, author of How 
We Survive: Families Across Time, will be speaking on im-
migration patterns. 

On September 4, speaker Tina Rainer will discuss tra-
ditional German costumes (Trachten) and what informa-
tion we can gather from them. Email german@gfo.org for 
meeting links.

Dna—BeGinners
Saturday, August 14, 2021
10 a.m.–12 p.m.

Note: This meeting was moved from the fourth Satur-
day, its usual meeting day.

This presentation answers many of the questions sub-
mitted in May, covering these areas in general:

•	 Y-DNA: joining a project, getting different sur-
name matches, and genetic difference

•	mt-DNA: a general understanding of it, its useful-
ness, and the difference between rCRS and RSRS

•	Differences in testing companies
•	 atDNA: admixture/bio-geographical comparison 

(those percentage charts), X-chromosome, trian-
gulation

•	Dealing with a match’s lack of a tree  
•	Vetting a tree
•	Validity of Ancestry’s ThruLines and MyHeritage’s 

Theory of Relativity
•	How to manage or gain access to someone’s test 

result
 Please download the handout before attending class. 

(The handout can be downloaded from the GFO calendar 
at gfo.org/calendar.) Email dna@gfo.org for a meeting link.

Upcoming meetings of Special Interest Groups

mailto:African_American@gfo.org
mailto:UK@gfo.org
mailto:DNA@gfo.org
mailto:DNA@gfo.org
mailto:DNA_QA@gfo.org
mailto:FTM@gfo.org
mailto:FrCan@gfo.org
mailto:GPS@gfo.org
mailto:German%40gfo.org?subject=
mailto:GreatLakes@gfo.org
mailto:Irish@gfo.org
mailto:Italian@gfo.org
https://gfo.org/learn/special-interest-groups/
mailto:LearnandChat@gfo.org
mailto:qreview@gfo.org
mailto:Virginia@gfo.org
mailto:Writers@gfo.org
https://gfo.org/calendar
https://gfo.org/calendar
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July

Stars
Sam Butler and Roger Edwards

This month the GFO Board honors two 
GFO members, working independently, 
who both helped significantly expand our 
collection of yearbooks. We hold yearbooks 
for colleges, middle and high schools, and 
a few grade schools in Oregon, Washing-
ton, Idaho, and Alaska.

For years, Sam Butler has purchased Or-
egon and Washington yearbooks at thrift 
stores and donated them to the library. 
Sam is careful to get only volumes we don't 
already have. He has kept up the donations 
through the COVID closure.

Roger Edwards heard about Benson 
High School's upcoming renovation and 
learned that all duplicate copies of year-
books would be discarded. He used GFO's 

online library catalog to determine which 
volumes GFO needed and arranged to ob-
tain many that our library did not have. He 
collected them from the high school and 
delivered them to the GFO over several 
weeks.

Thanks to both Sam and Roger for their 
help in building our wonderful collection.

Sam Butler Roger Edwards

Choose Genealogical Forum Of Oregon Inc. for your donation.

mailto:info@gfo.org
amazon.smile.com
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gfo.org/calendar

GFO AUGUST 2021 ONLINE EVENTS
All events are online.

Check the calendar for the URL to participate in online events:

Wednesday, August 4
10 a.m.–12 p.m. Learn & Chat 

Saturday, August 7
1–3 p.m.  German Group

Sunday, August 8 
11 a.m.–1 p.m. Access GFO Resources

Tuesday, August 10
6:30–8:30 p.m. Board Meeting 

Thursday, August 12
6–7 p.m. The Q Review

Saturday, August 14
10 a.m.–12 p.m. DNA Beginners

Sunday, August 15 
1–3 p.m. Family Tree Maker Group 

Wednesday, August 18
10 a.m.–12 p.m.  Learn & Chat
6–8 p.m. Irish Group

Saturday, August 21
12–2 p.m. African American Ancestry 

Sunday, August 22
1 p.m.–2:30 p.m. Italian Ancestry

Monday, August 23
11 a.m.–1 p.m. Access GFO Resources

https://gfo.org/calendar
https://gfo.org/calendar

